

Friday 30th September

Newsletter

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been another busy week this week at Worsley Bridge. We enjoyed our Harvest Assembly at St Paul's Church on Monday and we will be making our own harvest collection next week (details below). After 7 years of working at St Paul's, we will be saying goodbye to Vince (the vicar), who has taken on a new role a little further afield. I would like to say thank you to Vince for the assemblies he has led here at the school and for all the lovely songs he has taught the children! We shall miss his visits but wish him well in his new role. Kim and John will continue to work with us and I am sure we will be introduced to Vince's successor very soon!

Over the past few days I have been spending sometime in the dining hall and I have to say how impressed I am with our new reception children. After being in school for only 3 weeks they have mastered lunch times already! The children are queuing beautifully, they use big voices to tell the cooks what they would like to eat but most importantly they are displaying great table manners! Well done Reception.

It is also time to congratulate children in Key Stage 1! Well done to 1W-David and Persephone,1B-Gabriel and Nicholas,1P- Finlay and Jakob,2W- Kamna and Ethen and 2B- Callum for all their hard work this week. We have more ballet super stars in the making-Laura and Eleanor in year 3 have recently passed their exams with 'Merit'. The girls were even brave enough to demonstrate some of their dance moves in assembly! Well done and keep up the hard work! Well done 6W for doing our first class assembly of this term. Congratulations also to Arina, Molly and Sarah our first Y6 children to make VIP status! Well done ladies.

Wishing you all a great weekend.

Mrs Williams

DATES FOR THE DIARY			
30-09-16	9.05am 6W class Assembly	21-10-16	INSET DAY-school closed to pupils
06-10-16	EAL/ESOL language course	24-10-16	HALF TERM
07-10-16	PTFA Movie Night	31-10-16	Pupils return to school
13-10-16	Y3 to Crofton Roman Villa	04-11-16	PTFA Quiz Night
13-10-16	Y6 visiting Chislehurst Caves	07-11-16	Y4 visit to The Maritime Museum
14-10-16	5W class assembly	11-11-16	4W Class Assembly
14-10-16	Individual Photographs	17-11-16	Y1,2 and 3 Flu Nasal Spray
20-10-16	PTFA cake sale	25-11-16	3W Class Assembly
18-10-16	Parent Evening	26-11-16	Christmas Fair
20-10-16	Parent Evening	21-12-16	End of term

Pupil Safety

It has come to our attention that there are an increasing number of adults making their way into the school building before and after school. We are always happy to meet with parents **but appointments must be booked in advance**. If you need help to find lost property please speak to a member of staff. Please do not make your way into the building unsupervised.

Children attending 'early morning clubs' should enter via the gate on Brackley Road where the sports coaches will be waiting to sign in your child.

Parents found inside the building will be asked to leave.

COMMUNITY NEWS



Friday 30th September

Newsletter

Harvest Festival Collection

On Monday we celebrated Harvest Festival at St Paul's and were able to see all the wonderful food items collected by the church community. Last year Bromley Foodbank were thrilled to receive our donations and they have asked us to collect items for them again this year. We have been selected as a dessert school and are asking families to donate any of the following items:

- Tinned Fruit
- Rice Pudding
- Custard (packet or long life carton)
- Sponge Puddings
- Jellies
- Or any dessert that has a long shelf life

Please can you bring your donations into the school playground during drop off/pick up on Monday 3rd October, Tuesday 4th October or Wednesday 5th October. We will have a collection trolley waiting!

PTFA NEWS

Helpers needed!

One of the first things that the PTA is investing in this year is a much needed outside storage shed. It will be a flat pack affair and we are asking for handy people to volunteer to help build it. So if you're free for a couple of hours on Saturday 15th October please contact Melissa 07731 819 621 or Kirsty 07958 279 942. Any help will be greatly appreciated.

FAMILIES TOGETHER AT ST PAUL'S



REMINDERS AND NOTICES

100% Attendance

This week we can say a big well done to 1W who managed 99.6% attendance! In Key Stage 2, 3P are the winners with 99.1%.

We hope that you enjoy playing on the play station at lunch time next week and that next week we make it to 100%

Medical Appointments



Friday 30th September Newsletter

Please can we ask parents and carers to try their hardest to make medical/dental appointments outside of school hours whenever possible? Children are missing valuable learning time!